March 5, 2021

To Whom It May Concern:
I am writing to voice my concern regarding the situation of investigative reporter Janet Phelan in Chiapas, Mexico, per her reports of unprovoked and ongoing attacks against her person.  
Ms. Phelan reports ongoing social harassments, unauthorized entries into her residence, physical tampering with her food, chemical gas attacks by drones causing illness, the murder of her feline pets, and an unwillingness on the part of local law enforcement to intervene. Her situation is apparently further complicated by the fact that she has been advised that if she files certain types of complaints against offenders, she will be subject to deportation. 
I first met Ms. Phelan (by telephone and emails) approximately 18 months ago when she was referred to me for counseling by a retired U.S. government national security employee.  I have conducted numerous direct interviews and reviewed her written statements on an ongoing basis since that time.
Although I cannot confirm Ms. Phelan’s reports with hard evidence of ongoing abuse, I can confirm that she has the profile of an individual who is experiencing ongoing traumatic events that have seriously affected her health. I have also read her various requests to various governmental entities and NGO’s which detail her complaints.  Her requests do include coherent reporting regarding her situation. Additionally, her journalistic endeavors during the time I have known her also demonstrate her ability to think logically and to seek plausible strategies that can effectively end her reported attacks. 
Ms. Phelan asked me to write this addendum to her requests for assistance to both emphasize the seriousness of her situation and to demonstrate from the position of an outside consultant that her sanity remains intact and she does not appear to be imagining these events.  
I request that the relevant authorities investigate her claims and attempt to intervene in what appear to be criminally hostile actions against her person.
If there are any questions regarding this report, I may be contacted directly as noted below.
Cordially,
Ben Colodzin Ph.D.                                                                                                                                                                                       Ben Colodzin Consulting Service                                                                                                                                                                PO Box 735 / Bolinas CA 94924                                                                                                                                                                  bcolodzin@gmail.com                                                                                                                                                                                 415  494-4018
